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The 2006 AGM of the Post Polio Support Group was held in Cork this year in commemoration of the 50th anniversary of the polio epidemic there. 
My sister and I who both had polio in that epidemic went along to the Clarion Hotel in the hope of meeting up with anyone who had been in hospital with us. I met only one person who knew me from way back then, but I encountered several who had very similar experiences and memories to mine. They all commented on the lack of sensitivity shown by the hospital authorities to the emotional needs of the children in their care. The no visiting policy, even after the infectious phase of the disease had passed, caused a lot of unnecessary suffering to both parents and children. I remember feeling totally abandoned, especially when I could see my mother cycling up to the porch of the hospital and being turned away at the door. She didn’t know that I was just on the other side of the nearest window and I couldn’t make her hear me. 
Everyone I spoke had similar stories. Of course, some individual carers were very kind and went out of their way to bend the rules and make hospital life more bearable. Nevertheless, we children managed to have some good fun and get up to various pranks to enliven the monotony of the daily routine.

Reminiscing over, the AGM got down to business in the afternoon. Jim Costello resigned as Chairperson and Hugh Hamilton was elected in his place. Jim was thanked for all his work for the Support Group over the years. The finances of the Group are very healthy thanks to various government grants and fund-raising events.
Dr. Brian Sweeney, Consultant Neurologist, gave a presentation on the history of polio and its effects on the body. He warned that if vaccination levels fall below 95% there could be a resurgence of the disease from the pockets of infection still present in the Third World. We in the affluent West should not become too complacent and assume that polio is a thing of the past. He stressed that management of fatigue and moderate paced exercise programmes were the key to coping with the Late Effects of polio.

Ms. Fionnuala Rogerson. B.Arch. MRIAI gave a presentation on accessibility in the built environment. She suggested that every new building project should be vetted by the disabled themselves. An architect may think he has covered every contingency, but it isn’t until a building and its surroundings are road-tested that flaws show up. The interior of a building may be a model of accessibility, but if access from the roadway is not on the same level as the entrance, this means that those with mobility problems will have difficulty getting in to the building. 
Revolving doors are a common bone of contention as they pose problems for baby buggies and wheelchairs. Good signing for the visually impaired is essential. Signs need to be well lit and at eye level. In some buildings emergency exits are sited in hidden areas such as behind staircases which makes them hard to find for everybody. Provision for the hearing-impaired is often the Cinderella of disability provision. Loop systems are especially vital in reception areas where confidentiality issues are also important. A low reception desk with a glassed surround for privacy can help here. Even seemingly unimportant things like too-strong door closers and badly designed door handles can make life difficult for people with weak muscles or arthritic hands. 
Despite legislation in recent years architects can still get things wrong. She showed some slides of gaffes made in recent buildings, such as emergency doors opening out onto space, as proof that there is still a way to go to get the perfectly accessible building. 

Helen Chapman   Hon. Secretary

Watch this space
We are currently exploring possibilities of a major speaker for a conference in 2007 on post polio and its effects on our lives. Any suggestions will be welcomed.

Scottish Post Polio Support Network AGM and conference report
At the invitation of the group 3 committee members attended this event. The major speakers were 

1)  Margot MacDonald a member of the Scottish Parliament who updated the group on their efforts to petition the Scottish Parliament to achieve better medical provision for post polio survivors. The petition has progressed through the initial stages and will shortly be presented to the full parliament. We await the outcome eagerly. Hopefully we will be able to benefit from this process when we have an elected assembly here to petition for provision in N.I.

2) 2 neurologists; Dr Orla Hardiman and Dr Pentland from Astley Ainsley Hospital in Edinburgh gave a presentation on the origin of polio and its effects on our neurological systems. They then went on to explain how this early damage, subsequent recovery and prolonged overuse all combined to create the situation we are all beginning to experience.

They outlined the effects of progressive weakness, increasing tiredness, fatigue, muscle spasm and pain, sensitivity to cold etc.  Both stressed the need to manage our lives and energy usage more effectively.

Suggestions included

· Carefully monitored non fatiguing exercise--half the amount of exercise that causes pain or tiredness

· If activity causes pain or fatigue don’t do it

· Keep a daily diary to plan and monitor activity.

· Try to have a balance in your life between work, home and recreation

· Learn to say no

· Learn to use aids to reduce strain e.g. sit to iron, use hand rails where appropriate

· Learn to accept offers of help

· Take rest periods before you feel tired

· See aids as that and not as a failure

· Do not strive to over achieve.

Both speakers stressed the personality of polio survivors is often contributory to their current problems as we tend to be overly independent and reluctant to accept limitations.

3)  Ian Parker talked about Direct Payments. This is a system whereby people who are in receipt of care packages can opt to have the money for this paid directly to themselves to enable more personal control over support arrangements. This is available to people aged over 18 who need assistance to undertake daily living tasks and who are assessed as being eligible for community support services by a Social Worker or Care Manager. Details on this can be obtained from Centre for Independent Living 028 90875001.

Annual Dinner
 Our annual dinner was held in February at the Beechlawn House Hotel. We were very pleased at the usual good turnout.

The meal was excellent, the entertainment was both informative and enjoyable, the ballot was very profitable and the prizes were well distributed throughout all the groups. 

Miss J Thompson spoke after the meal to express her thanks to all her friends in the Fellowship for their support and friendship over the years.  She felt that owing to health reasons this may be the last time she will be able to attend the Annual Dinner. We all wish Jean our best wishes for her health and the future.

Annual General Meeting
This was held in May at the Beechlawn House Hotel. The month was changed from November to May in accordance with the decision of the previous AGM to return to the constitution and to hopefully attract more members to attend.

 The Chairperson welcomed the 25 members who attended.

Apologies were taken. The minutes were read and passed by the floor. Matters arising provoked some lively debate about how best to present the minutes to all members. Copies of the minutes were available before the meeting. It was agreed the creation of a web site should help in this area in the future.
The secretary outlined events of the previous year in her report. 

The treasurer then presented his report. 

The chairperson outlined the main points of the Scottish post polio network AGM and conference.

The liveliest debate of the afternoon centred on the future of the bus as owned by NIPF. The motion to no longer own a bus was moved by Mr. E McCrory and seconded by Mr. R Barkley. During the ensuing discussion Mr T Boyle suggested that the buses owned by PHAB could be available for use by members. One bus is based in Belfast and one is in Londonderry. The motion was put to the vote and was carried by 18 votes to 7. It was agreed that the incoming committee would be responsible for dealing with the disposal of the current bus.

Following this discussion Mr T Boyle took the chair for the election of the committee for the 2006/07 year. There are 12 places on committee and 9 nominations were received. Mr Boyle asked that the floor approve the election of the nominees to committee in accordance with AGM rules. Following an explanation to some members that a vote was not necessary as there were fewer nominations than places the election was proposed and seconded.

There being no further business the meeting ended.

The committee members elected are as follows.

Mrs H Chapman, Mrs C Denny, Mrs G Jenkins, Mrs H Nelson, Mr W Auld, Mr R Barkley, Mr D McBride, Mr E McCrory and Mr J Ross.

At the first committee meeting the following elections were made:

Chairperson
    Mrs Helen Nelson

Hon Secretary         Mrs Helen Chapman

Hon Treasurer         Mr William Auld

Membership Sec.     Mr Eddie McCrory   
Website Launch


The Polio Fellowship is delighted to announce the launch of its website on 8 September 2006 at the Stormont Hotel in Belfast.  Development of the website was made possible through a grant received from Help The Aged.  While we have been working feverishly to get as much information as possible on the site before its launch, there is still some way to go.

The site is well worth a visit and any comments or contributions, such as items of interest or suggestions on areas for further development, would be very welcome.  The website address is:

www.polio-ni.org
If you don’t have a computer at home, you’ll find that internet access is available through computers located in most local libraries.


